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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on

Monday 09th January 2017 in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk

1.       
Present – Community Councillors: Alistair Pattullo (Chair), Tom Combe, Alisdaire Lockhart and Graham Easton..

Also present – SBC Councillors Michelle Ballantyne and Vicky Davidson, PC Conal McEwan, 4 members of the public, and 2 representatives from the local press.

2.       
Apologies – SBC Councillor Gordon Edgar, Caroline Cruickshank, Kirsty Lovatt, Ian King and Katherine Beaton.
3.       
Chairman’s Welcome and Introduction. 

4.       
Declarations of Interest – none.
Minutes of the meeting of the Selkirk and District Community Council held on Monday 12th December 2016 Tom Combe and seconded by Cllr Michelle Ballantyne.
5.       
Matters Arising – None.
6.       
Report from Community Police Officer. Report available electronically. Emphasis was placed on home security by PC Conal McEwan in the light of recent house break-ins within the local community over the festive period.
7.       
Selkirk Flood Protection Scheme – No report.
8.       
Planning matters – None.

9.        Collation of Minor Works – In respect of the plans for the new notice board at Victoria Halls, it was announced that the Flodden 500 committee had agreed to donate £400 towards the board and that SBC would contribute £600. The Chairman agreed to report back by the next Community Council meeting on progress on the provision of a suitable notice board.

Cllr Easton commented that the new rail around the base of the town’s war memorial had proved to be very effective, with all wreaths still in place despite the prevailing winter weather conditions.

There is a planned meeting on 24th Jan 2017 (within the County Hotel) to look at the potential forming of a community group to look after the Auld Kirkyard site, it was also hoped that this group could explore potential funding streams as part of the essential ongoing renovations the site required. In particular there has been some concern noted over safety issues around some of the headstones within the area.  
10.     Great Tapestry of Scotland update – SBC Councillor Ballantyne gave a detailed update on the Great Tapestry of Scotland. 
11. SCOT update – Cllr Lockhart gave a detailed update – emphasising the importance of linking the proposed Textiles Centre with the GTOS project.
12.     
DP – Offered condolences to the family of the late Elsie Gibb who passed away over Christmas, she had been an active member of Selkirk Community Council in the past.

           MOP – Drew attention to the matter of dog fouling in and around the Brierlaw Cemetery which had been very apparent during the funeral of the late Elsie Gibb and what can be done about this continual problem. SBC Councillors to liaise with Dog Wardens and Cemetery managers to address the issue.
          DP – Asked when the new Bannerfield bridge was due to be opened and by whom – SBC councillors confirmed that opening date was planned for 27th Feb but had no knowledge at this time who would perform the ceremony – update to follow.

         MOP – Raised concerns over the installation of the barbed wire fence to rear of the Oregon Timber yard adjacent to the A7. As this appeared to be a plain wire fence with a barbed top half it was felt that this did not fit in to the Flood Protection Scheme’s original design and that it was unsightly and unsuitable – Cllr Pattullo agreed to speak to the scheme’s representative and attempt to clarify if this was going to be a permanent fixture.
       DP – Asked for an update on the derelict St Marys West church site – Cllr Easton responded by saying that access to site had now been permitted by the land owners and planning is now in the initial stages with regard to improving the site. It was hoped that this would be turned into an ongoing community project and funding was being made available. It was hoped for an update at the February meeting. 

13.     
Reports from SBC Councillors – SBC Cllr Davidson reported on the latest update on the repair of the Glen Hotel wall, work would start there within the next two weeks but this would mean closing Yarrow Terrace for an initial period of 10 days to 2 weeks and two-way traffic would have to be rerouted along Buccleuch Road and Mill Street. (Members of the public and some councillors expressed concerns over the re-routing of traffic).

 It was also proposed that councillors would examine the potential use of Common Good funding to enhance the Toll Banking.
Cllr Davidson also commented on the improvements made to the Archers Hut on the Philiphaugh Estate and the proposal to look at some form of recognition in respect of Black Bob and the historical links to Selkirk.

Cllr Michelle Ballantyne also reported on the Glen Wall project and how this could potentially create traffic flow problems for the duration of the planned works.

14.    Common Good Fund – No reports or updates.

15. Correspondence – Cllr Pattullo reported on correspondence in relation to the Black Bob project previously mentioned.

16. Treasurers report – No report as there had been no change since the last meeting.

17. Sub Committees and other organisations – No reports.

18. AOB – Cllr Easton requested that a vote of thanks be minuted in relation to the work the Xmas lights group and the Yarn Bombing group had carried out prior to the festive period, their work was greatly appreciated.

19. There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.25pm – Next scheduled meeting is to take place on Monday 13th February 2017 within the Committee Rooms, Victoria Halls, Selkirk commencing at 7pm.
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All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

